
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been another busy week at school with Year 2 starting their SATs assessments, after they were 

cancelled for the past two years due to the pandemic.   The children have approached their assessments very 

maturely and are engaged in completing their ‘special papers.’   

  

There has also been a great deal of excitement in Nursery this week, with the arrival of five ducklings. Our 

Nursery children are enjoying looking after their new friends and looking forward to giving them a cuddle 

very soon!  

 
Fingers crossed for a dry Sunday this weekend and goodluck to everyone participating in the PTA Fun Run.  
 
 
 

 

 

Have a great weekend with best wishes,  
 

 

 

Mary-Lyne Latour (Headteacher Infants) 

Sarah Atherton (Headteacher Juniors) 

               

   Friday 20th May 2022 

Points to note: 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Key dates for Summer Term: 

 Thursday 26th May                           Queen’s Jubilee celebrations – dress in red, white and blue 

 Friday 27th  May   Last day of Summer 1 half term – finish at usual times 

 Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June Half term holiday 

 Monday 6th June   First day of Summer 2 term  

 Monday 13th - Friday 17th June Year 6 School Journey to Kent 

 Tuesday 12th July   Year 3 Singing Concert to Parents/Carers @ Webb’s pm 

 Thursday 14th July   Year 4 Instrumental Concert @ Webb’s pm 

 Friday 15th July    Year 6 leavers’ party after school 

 Tuesday 19th July   Year 1 Singing Concert to Parents/Carers @ Webb’s pm 

 Thursday 21st July   Last day of school year, non-uniform day (no donation needed). 

Year 6 leavers’ assembly on Zoom 10am – Parents/Carers of 

children in Year 6 are welcome to join us 

              Finish times: 

o Year 6:  1.50pm 

o Years 1 – 3:  2.15pm 

o Years 4 – 5:  2.20pm 

o Reception: 2.25pm 

o Nursery:  2.30pm 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 go back in time  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

It has been a very exciting week for some of our Year 

one children who had the opportunity to go back in 

time to be a part of a Victorian classroom. The children 

visited Holly Lodge and were fascinated by what school 

life was like over 100 years ago with blackboards, 

benches and very strict teachers. They all came back 

grateful that teachers today do not have finger stocks or 

dunces' hats! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubs Summer 2 

 

 

 
Bookings for CHQ school clubs for Summer 2 will 

be open from 7pm on Tuesday 24th May and close at 

12 midday on Friday 27th May.  
 

If successful in joining a club, you will be notified 

through CHQ of the club/clubs your child has been 

offered by the end of the day on Friday 27th May. 

 

If you have an outstanding balance to pay from 

please make this payment before the start of the 

new half term. 

 

All CHQ Clubs start from Monday 6th June to Friday 

15th July inclusive. 

 

Clubs booked via external providers are open and 

can be done directly CLICK HERE . 

If you have forgotten your user identification details, 

please go to the CHQ section on our clubs page to 

change your password CLICK HERE 

Check with the external providers for the dates 

they are running the clubs. 

Please email  
onlineclubbookings@bellevilleschool.org if you have 

any questions about these arrangements. 
 

 

Message from PTA 
 

Thankyou to all of the parents that have either made donations or given us your pre-loved costumes! We 

are thrilled to say that the PTA Costume Library has offered 39 families with the costumes for Victorian Day 

across the two sites. We are looking to expand to eventually cover all the year 1 children over time. Please 

contribute with this link if you would like to support the project. 

  

https://pay.collctiv.com/belleville-pta-costume-bank-93870 
 

Thank you very much.  
 

 

 

 

 

We will be celebrating the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee next Thursday 26th. 

It will be a royal affair and all children 

and staff are encouraged to wear 

their red, blue or white clothes to 

school that day. No donations 

required. 

 

The PTA have generously organised 

for the staff and children to have pint 

glasses of strawberries and cream 

while enjoying live music. 

https://www.belleville-school.org.uk/our-parentscarers/externally-run-clubs
https://mychq.net/Login.aspx
mailto:onlineclubbookings@bellevilleschool.org
https://pay.collctiv.com/belleville-pta-costume-bank-93870


 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A special visitor to Year 2  
 

 

                                        
 
 

This half term Year 2 have been learning about how the acts of prayer and worship differ among different 

religions. This week we welcomed members of the Islamic Culture and Education Centre, Battersea who came 

to talk to the children about the key practices of prayer and worship that Muslims follow. The children learnt 

all about the call to prayer and how Muslims pray. We were honoured to have a beautiful recitation of Al-

Fatiha, which is the first surah (chapter) of the Quran. 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been a quacking week for Nursery! 
 

 
This week the Nursery children have been egg-erly awaiting the arrival of 5 little ducklings. 

The eggs were delivered on Monday and have been kept warm in an incubator until they were ready to 

hatch.  On Thursday we saw cracks in a couple of the eggshells and today we were greeted by two fluffy 

ducklings hungry for their breakfast.   Three eggs remain and already we are seeing beak action from inside the 

third egg.  Once hatched, the ducklings will stay with the Nursery until next Thursday where children will get 

the chance to cuddle a duckling as well as take them for a swim!  We have a live duck cam (operating during 

the school week) which has been shared with the whole school so the other classes can see.  This weekend 

they'll be winging their way to Ms Cliff's house for a mini-beak before returning back to the Nursery on 

Monday. 

 

If you would like to keep abreast of the duck action please go to the link below: 

https://www.belleville-school.org.uk/our-parentscarers/nursery/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

https://www.belleville-school.org.uk/our-parentscarers/nursery/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TERM DATES 2021-2022 
 

Summer Term 2022 
 

Last day of Summer 1 term:  Friday 27th May 

Spring half term holiday:  Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June 

First day of Summer 2 term:  Monday 6th June 

Last day of Summer 2 term:  Thursday 21st July – finishing an hour earlier than usual 

 
 

 
TERM DATES 2022-2023 

Autumn Term 2022 

 

Inset Days:  Thursday 1st – Friday 2nd September – school closed to children 

First day of Autumn 1 term:  Monday 5th September 

Last day of Autumn1 term: Friday 21st October 

Autumn half term holiday: Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October 
First day of Autumn 2 term: Monday 31st October 

Last day of Autumn 2 term: Friday 16th December 
  

Spring Term 2023 

 

Inset Day: Tuesday 3rd January – school closed to children 

First day of Spring 1 term:  Wednesday 4th January 

Last day of Spring 1 term: Friday 10th February 

Spring half term holiday:  Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 

First day of Spring 2 term: Monday 20th February 

Last day of Spring 2 term:  Friday 31st March 
  

Summer Term 2023 

 

Inset Day:  Monday 17th April – school closed to children 

First day of Summer 1 term:  Tuesday 18th April 

Bank holiday: Monday 1st May – school closed to children 

Last day of Summer 1 term: Friday 26th May 

Spring half term holiday: Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 

Inset Day: Monday 5th June – school closed to children 

First day of Summer 2 term: Tuesday 6th June 
Last day of Summer 2 term: Friday 21st July 

 
 

 


